H2H NEWSLETTER

MARCH/APRIL 2021



GIVING LIFE, BRINGING HOPE TO ORPHANS IN HONDURAS

CLACKAMAS, OR | WWW.H2HCV.ORG | 503.427.0258

THANK YOU - THE CONTAINER WAS RELEASED



The Container has arrived and is unloaded! We are loving our new tractor and law mower, AND all the other necessities that were on board! Thank you to everyone who helped make this happen – to Wil Henriquez who organized and financed the container, to Bethel Church who bought the tractor and provided the place for us to load the container, to all of you who helped fill it with donations, to all who loaded it, and to all our kids and H2H family here who helped unload it and sort all the donations.

(Which we are still doing)











/HAT'S INSIDE

Welcome March
Busy at Serrano House
Distance Learning
Visitors
Marcel's House

Page 2

News

College in US

March & April Birthdays

Page 3

Helping Out

Appeal for Letters
Gift/Letter
Deadlines

Page 4

Isaiah 26:3

"You keep me in perfect peace as I trust in you."

SPRING INTO MARCH!!

Hello everyone and Happy March! This month has rushed by. We had two of our H2H adults, Adonis and Mayra, come down with covid. We went into a two-week quarantine lockdown. Everyone else in our ministry was tested for covid, and everyone came out negative. Both Adonis, who was very ill, and Mayra, who had NO symptoms, are well and have subsequently tested negative for covid. Praise Him!

Serrano house – Our girls have done an amazing job of sorting all the clothing from the container, painting Marcel's house, helping deliver food to the needy, and sorting/roasting/packaging coffee from our farm, to name just a few of the many things they do for our H2H family here.









The Village – We continue to do online school. I am at the village almost daily during the school week. Mayra and Iveth have moved in with the girls to help Katherine with the classroom for them. Nicolas is with Maria at the boys' house helping there. Everyone is OK and blessed with good health.

College in Honduras – Our college kids are back at it for their next semester here. We have classes going online for them 7 days a week.

Marcel's house is finished. He and Elvia have been helping in our ministry from the beginning. Their home was almost destroyed in the two hurricanes. Our boys and girls have finished rebuilding it and painting it, so it is like new. Thank you to everyone who helped make this possible with your generous donations to H2H for disaster relief.



Happy Birthday Rachel



Visitors

One of our sons, Marvin, who is married and has two beautiful children, came for a visit from Tennessee. He spent time with his family in Los Flores and with us in Puerto Cortes. Two of his sisters, Susie and Wendy, still live with us and are at University in San Pedro Sula. Susie is in her last year of medical school, and Wendy is in her 3rd year to become an orthodontist.

Only 7 more weeks until Mr. Dave (Bachelor) arrives!

The Spiritual and Physical Food Ministry

The Spiritual and Physical Food Ministry- Every Wednesday or Thursday, depending on the weather, we do Spiritual and Physical Food, clothing, water, and school supply deliveries to over 100 families in 4 locations.











COLLEGE IN UNITED STATES

Below are excerpts from letters sent to us by Daniel who is at Moody Bible Institute for Missionary Pilots, Francisco who is going to college in New York, and Ilcy who is about to graduate with her Associates Degree in Early Childhood Education in June from Centralia College.

From Daniel Manzanares

God, through you and others, has shaped the person I am now and I am very thankful. In January, I was praying and thinking about the many places where I want to serve. I was able to get the phone number of an organization in Honduras that serves in la Mosquitia, Gracias a Dios, call MAG (Missionary Air Group) They said they really need people like me there who already know the language and the culture. The following week I had a Zoom meeting with the MAG President in the states and others who work with them. I was able to share my testimony and story with them. They invited me, with my welding experience, to come to Honduras during my 3 week summer break to help them. The project is to make some metal frames for the windows at the Hospital that they support in Ahuas, Gracias a Dios.

I am planning on staying one week at the H2H Children's Village helping where there is need, and then spend the other 2 weeks in la Mosquita helping MAG's. I want to use my school breaks to do things that Glorify God. Please pray with me for my plans for this summer to be a blessing to others, that if it is His will, He will make it happen, and for my school at Moody that I would do well. I praise God for His provision in my needs, for His Faithfulness and for His unconditional love for me.

From Francisco Villanueva

I wanted to give you an update of how things are going here in NY while in College. I want to start by letting you know how grateful I am for all the people that have contributed to my betterment and have worked hard so I can have the opportunities that I am experiencing today.

I'm currently pursuing an AAS Accounting Degree from SUNY Orange Community College here in NY. I have been granted the blessing to live with the McGowan Family throughout my stay and they have been a very welcoming family.

My studies have been my main focus throughout this time in the US and have been trying to make the best of the opportunity that is before me. I believe God's hand has been guiding me and has been giving me wisdom to be able to stay up in my studies. I am hoping to get an Internship this summer, so I can better advance my experience in the accounting.



From Ilcy Barillas – Centralia College

I took four classes this quarter and also have a job. I am the assistant to the director of the Transitional Education Program at Centralia College. I work Tuesday-Thursday. On Tuesday and Wednesday mornings, I assist the ESL teacher in her class. Besides work and school, I am babysitting a two year old girl, Hadley, Mondays and Thursdays from 6-11:30am in Chehalis. She knows how to say "agua", "hola", "adios", and count to 5. I will graduate in June with my AAS-Early Childhood Ed degree. After that, I think will apply for the OPT program which would allow me to work for a year off-campus in relation to my major. So, I will look for a job at a preschool and I can also take college classes at the same time. I am so thankful to God for everyone who has helped me along the way. I am blessed!!



MARCH / APRIL BIRTHDAYS



Ana - Age 19



Josue - Age 10



Alejandra - Age 13



Jehovany- Age 23



Rosa Lidia- Age 21



Gloria- Age 15



Kevin Joel- Age 16



Darwin - Age 16



Osiris - Age 13



Nahun - Age 22



Dunia - Age 7



Jose- Age 10



Martha- Age 13



Nora Ago 22



PO BOX 3275 Clackamas, OR 97015 USA 503.427.0258

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

NON-PROFIT US POSTAGE PAID PERMIT #50 CLACKAMAS OR 97015

2 Corinthians 1:3-5 (NIV)

"Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of compassion and the God of all comfort, who comforts us in all our troubles, so that we can comfort those in any trouble with the comfort we ourselves receive from God. For just as we share abundantly in the sufferings of Christ, so also our comfort abounds through Christ."

IF YOU DO NOT WANT TO CONTINUE RECEIVING THIS NEWSLETTER, PLEASE EMAIL US AT OFFICE@H2HCV.ORG OR CALL AT 503.427.0258 TO LET US KNOW.

When it comes to orphans we're not liberals or conservatives. We are radicals!

TO OUR HEART TO HEART COMMUNITY—THANK YOU!

The Kids would kike to hear from you. . .

The H2H kids really look forward to receiving and reading letters from their sponsors, and they enjoy writing back as well. One of the impacts of the Covid pandemic we have observed is that the correspondence to the kids has dropped off. For about half of the children, they have not received any letters. If you would like to correspond with a kid, your letter will definitely brighten his/her day. Please send your letters to the H2H office by May 1, 2021.

WWH2H PO Box 3275 Clackamas, OR 97015

Letters for Kids Needed

Thank you for supporting and blessing our children

Newsletter Feedback? Contact us—office@h2hcv.org

Gift/Letter Dates

To get gifts & letters to our kids on time we need to receive them at our office by the following dates:

2nd Quarter May 1, 2021

3rd Quarter July 15, 2021

4th Quarter October 1, 2021

Christmas October 1, 2021

Thank you for supporting our kids.

—Information provided to Heart to Heart is held in the strictest confidence and is not shared outside of the organization—